
 
 
 

GREENWOOD CITY COUNCIL 
 

November 9, 2020 – 5:33 p.m. 
 

SPECIAL CALLED MEETING MINUTES                          
PRESENT  
 
 
 

 Council Members: Mayor Brandon A. Smith, Niki Hutto, 
Betty Boles, Johnathan Bass, Matthew Miller and Ronnie 
Ables; City Manager Julie Wilkie, Assistant City 
Manager Ryan Thomas, City Clerk Tiffany L. Albert, and 
City Attorney Tripp Padgett. James Hicks from the 
Index-Journal. 

                            
CALL TO ORDER   Mayor Brandon Smith called the special meeting to order 

at 5:33 p.m.   
 
Councilor Johnathan Bass gave the invocation.  

                      
STATEMENT AND 
QUORUM 

 After the Pledge of Allegiance, Mayor Smith read the 
following statement, “In accordance with the Freedom of 
Information Act, Chapter 4, Title 30, Code of Laws of 
South Carolina, 1976, an agenda has been posted on the 
front door of City Hall and notification of this meeting 
has been given to the news media.”  
 
City Clerk Tiffany L. Albert confirmed a quorum was 
present. 

                                            
CONSIDER 
 
Appointing Haley 
Pulley as Chief 
Administrative 
Municipal Court 
Judge/Associate 
Municipal Court 
Judge. 

 

 City Manager Julia Wilkie requested Council to appoint 
Haley Pulley as the Chief Administrative and Associate 
Municipal Court Judge to keep in line with recent staff 
realignments. She has been employed with the City for 7 
½ years, was recently sworn in as the City Ministerial 
Recorder, and will be replacing Judge Shameka Brown.  
 
 
A motion to appoint Haley Pulley as Chief Administrative 
Municipal Court Judge/Associate Municipal Court Judge 
made by Johnathan Bass, seconded by Niki Hutto. 
 
 
City Manager Wilkie noted that the new oath will be 
administered in the office. 
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There was no discussion from Council. 
 
 
The motion passed unanimously. 

                          
CONSIDER 
 
Emergency 
Ordinance No. 
20-023 Requiring 
Individuals to 
Wear Face 
Coverings in 
Retail and 
Foodservice 
Establishments, 
and Matters 
Related Thereto. 

 City Manager Wilkie reminded Council that the second 
extension of the Mask Ordinance will expire at 8 a.m. on 
November 10th and presented them with a third, and final 
extension, that will expire January 9, 2021. She then 
presented updated COVID 19 incident rates which included 
Greenwood’s highest rate of 425.1 on July 27th and the 
lowest of 103.1 on October 3rd, since the inception of 
the Mask Ordinance. Today’s rate is 193.5 which shows an 
increase in incidents, but Greenwood remains in the 
medium range as designated by the SC Department Health 
and Environmental Control. 
 
 
A motion to amend the current ordinance to apply only to 
grocery or pharmacy establishments was made by Mayor 
Smith and seconded by Johnathan Bass. 
 
 
Mayor Smith read a statement in support of his 
alternative ordinance, which is like Greenville’s, that 
limits face coverings to grocery and pharmacy 
establishments, that aims to protect those who are most 
at risk. He noted that the Governor’s executive order 
2020-63 statewide mask usage is already required by 
restaurant employees and patrons. His proposal 
eliminates mandatory mask usage from nongrocery and 
nonpharmacy retail stores. He believes that the decision 
to require mask usage should be left of to business 
owners and they should be trusted to make their own 
decisions.  
 
 
DISCUSSION: 
 
Councilor Matthew Miller believed that Greenville had 
recently amended their mask ordinance to include retail 
establishments.  Councilor Niki Hutto agreed that 
Greenville is a hot spot, and their ordinance should not 
be exemplified.  She is also concerned for the elderly 
and others should they receive any service or go to 
clothing stores.  Mayor Smith stated that other 
businesses are optional. 
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Councilor Johnathan Bass read a statement from Dr. Logan 
of Self Regional Healthcare who confirmed that infection 
rates are creeping back up.  Mayor Smith stated he had 
no disparity as to whether masks work, but still did not 
see after four months, on a state and national level, a 
standard as to when masks should be used. 
 
Councilor Ronnie Ables still thinks mask usage should be 
left to business owners and let people use their own 
judgement.  
 
Councilor Boles believes that masks work, and without an 
ordinance, most people will not wear one at all. She was 
also concerned that Mayor Smith’s proposed ordinance 
will eliminate mask usage from convenience and smaller 
discount stores.  City Manager Wilkie confirmed that the 
Mayor’s proposed ordinance is an amendment to the 
language that only requires one reading as an emergency 
ordinance. 
 
Councilor Miller stated that it will be confusing to 
vote on something Council just received.  The Mayor’s 
proposed ordinance will make people laxer when we are 
not out of the woods yet. He suggested everyone to 
listen to health experts because asymptomatic people 
will unknowingly spread the virus, especially during the 
holiday season. 
 
Mayor Smith stated that Council are underestimating 
people’s ability to understand the importance of safety 
and noted that service industries are not required to 
wear masks.  Councilor Hutto prefers everyone in close 
contact to wear masks. 
 
After no more discussion, Mayor Smith called for the 
vote.   
 
 
Mayor Smith voted in favor.  Niki Hutto, Betty Boles, 
Johnathan Bass, Matthew Miller, and Ronnie Ables voted 
against.   
 
 
The motion failed at 1 – 5. 
 
 
Johnathan Bass made a motion to approve Ordinance 20-
023, as stated, requiring individuals to wear face 
coverings in retail and foodservice establishments, and 
matters related thereto, seconded by Matthew Miller. 
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Those who voted in favor were Niki Hutto, Betty Boles, 
Johnathan Bass, and Matthew Miller.  Mayor Smith and 
Ronnie Ables voted against. 
 
 
The motion passed 4-2. 
 
 
City Manager Wilkie informed Council, and Councilor 
Miller confirmed, that the Municipal Association of SC 
recommended, after three extensions, to address a more 
permanent mask ordinance that will sunset when the 
Governor no longer declares a state of emergency. She 
proposed, and Council agreed, the first reading and 
public hearing to be on December 21st and second reading 
at a special called meeting before the January 4th work 
session. 

                        
CITY MANAGER 
COMMENTS 

 There were no additional comments at this time. 
 

                 
CITY COUNCIL 
COMMENTS 

 There were no additional comments at this time. 

                         
ADJOURNMENT  A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Matthew 

Miller, seconded by Betty Boles. 
 
 
The motion passed unanimously. 
 
 
Mayor Smith adjourned the Special Called Meeting at 5:59 
p.m. 

                               
______________________ 

       Mayor Brandon A. Smith 
ATTEST: 
 
________________________ 
City Clerk and Treasurer  


